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Tel: 9948 2257   Fax: 9907 0342 

WEBSITE:  http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  EMAIL:  manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au P&C www.manlywestpandc.org.au 

Principal’s Message 

Diary Dates:  
25th November K-6 Pedlars’ Parade 

Remembrance Day Service  
Thank you to Mrs McLean, the SRC and 
their teachers and students for the 
outstanding Remembrance Day service at 
our school on Thursday. The children were 
very respectful and learned about the 
history of this event. Thank you also to 
Harvey Matheson and Hannah Ross, who 
laid a wreath, representing Manly West PS 
at Manly Dam Remembrance Day Service . 
Some students in Year 2 wrote poems as well. 
See Page 5. 

Assemblies  
Congratulations to all our Gold, Silver and 
Bronze Banner recipients. Please see the 
photos on page 4 from these assemblies.  

Reports  
This semester, reports will indicate to parents both the online and face to 
face learning.  They will demonstrate what students have achieved and also their next steps in 
their learning especially in Numeracy and Literacy. As you know, teachers have been working very 
hard with Novice to Master A-E approach for students to know what they need to do next to 
improve their outcomes. This will help parents also know what next steps can be focused on to 
support their children’s learning. The reports will be sent home on Thursday 9th December.  

Year 6 Fables for Kindergarten Buddies  
The Year 6 students are currently writing Fables for their Kindergarten Buddies. They are 
exceptional.  

Class Organisation  
In the coming weeks, teachers will be preparing classes for 2022. We request that parents let us 
know in writing if families are leaving the school in 2022.   

Semester 2 Accounts 
Fees for Dance for Kindergarten, Year 3 & 4 and Kitchen Garden for Year 4 will be included in the 
Semester 2 accounts.  

Urgent Reminder - Please return loaned devices from School online 
learning.  

Student News 
Congratulations to Theo Ray 6M and Sia Field 6C who have been accepted 
into Manly Selective HS in Year 7 2022. 

Mrs Julie Organ 

Wednesday 17th November 2021   Term 4  Week  7 

  Respect         Responsibility     Aspire 

Year 6 Gold Awards Year 3 Banner 

Recipients & Prefects 

http://www.manlywest-p.schools.nsw.edu.au
mailto:manlywest-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
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From the Deputy’s Desk  

Expectation Certificates 

Javier Catril, Lexi Stokes, Ania Mork, Molly Del Bene, Zoe Hayward, Hamish Barton, Mia Barton, Olivia 

Murdoch-Smith, Harrison Taudien, Finlay Drumm, Valerie Pickup, Sounak Kundu, Matilda King, 

Savannah Galaxe-Clarke, Raphael McKay, Lucas Silver x2, Saxon Goodwin x2, Harvey Collins, Carly 

Neville, Ava Bird, Emmy Gooley, Sophia Luo, Patrick Yiend, Ethan Renshaw, Zac Tassone, Alanna 

Lange, Keller Grant, Lara Baker, Erin Day, Eli Marks, Mia Falzarano, Chloe Hodgkinson, Theo 

Rouhotas, Leon Del Bene, Sydney Therrien-Girard, Aimee Van Der Burg, Mikayla Gittings, Ebony 

Fuller, Emma Kramer, Zoe Nissen, Matilda King, Aliyah Cormack, Safari Estivo, Ella Hodgkinson, 

Andreas Mathisen Hermosilla and Joshua Plowman. 

Bronze Banner 

Leo Kozlinski, Zac Tassone 

Silver Banner 
Lucas Silver, Charlie Linfield, Erin Day, Eli Marks, Mia Falzarano, Ania Mork, Safari Estivo, Ella Hodgkinson, 

Joshua Plowman 

Awards 

Please See page 6 for a 

reminder about the 

number of certificates 

required to achieve a 

banner.  

Presentation Assemblies 

Due to COVID, we are currently in the process of making modifications to the Presentation Day 

Assemblies. Unfortunately, at this stage, parents are not able to be on site as per Department of 

Education guidelines.  

Please read next week’s newsletter where we will announce the details for these end of year events. 

Thank you for your patience and understanding.   

The PBEL for the week is Respect 

Listen and speak in a positive and polite way.  

Year 5 Silver Banner recipients 
Congratulations to our Maths Olympiad and Maths Games 

winner. Sounak Kundu, Leo Watananguru, Owen Thwaites, 

Gemma Poutney and Amelia Roberts. 
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From the Deputy’s Desk  

Congratulations to the following students for gaining 4 Expectation Cards to 

receive an Expectation Certificate: Betsy Smith, Will Powell, Millie Stroud, 
Lochlan Baker, Mia Zanellato, Leo Murrell, Chloe Butcher, Riley de 
Combes, George Sewell, Chloe Egan, Annabelle Martin, Annabelle Taylor, 
Oliver Healy, Hunter Ashton, Liv Dreyer, Lola Rouhotas, Elliot 
Makepeace, Neve Scott, Lyla Deakin, Elizabeth Green, Marie West, Isla 
Wimpole, Toby Cavill, Hugo Collins, Sacha Millaire and Vinh Le. 

Special congratulations to Callum O’Neill, Duke Sankey, Mia Zanellato, Isla Wimpole, Toby Cavill, 
Vinh Le, Chloe Butcher and Lochlan Baker for gaining a Bronze Banner.

Kindergarten 2022 
Thank you to our K 2022 parents for your part in supporting your child ’s Kindergarten Orientation this 
morning. We look forward to welcoming your child back to school next year. Thank you also to the many 
staff who supported the event.  

We are holding two optional Q & A Zooms for interested parents of K 2022 students. Details will be 
emailed to the parents of our enrolled Kindergarten 2022 students.  

 Tuesday 23rd November from 11:30pm -12:00pm 

Wednesday 24th November from 6:00pm -6:30pm 

Kindergarten 2021 to Year 1 2022 Transition Meeting for Parents  
Tuesday 30th November 10-11am  
We invite parents of our current Kindergarten students to a transition meeting to assist you in 
understanding the experiences your child will engage in as they move to Stage One. Ms Jenni Milburn 
(current Stage One Grade Supervisor) will host a webinar from 10:00 -11:00am on Tuesday 30th 
November.  An email will be sent tomorrow with registration details. 
Information discussed in the session will be sent home for any parent who cannot attend.  

Band 
If your child who is in Year 2-5 is interested in joining the band program, please read the information 
in the link below and register via the new student registration form on My School Music https://
portal.msmusic.com.au/manlywestbands by Thursday 18 November.  

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

https://portal.msmusic.com.au/manlywestbands
https://portal.msmusic.com.au/manlywestbands
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Remembrance Day 
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Remembrance Day Poems -Year 2 

Lest We Forget

In Flanders Field red poppies grow. 

The ANZACS fought for us and they will not go. 

Our SOLDIERS were brave. 

But now they will rest in their underground grave. 

You served us now we will serve you. 

Lest We Forget 

By Harrison 

Lest We Forget

In Flanders Fields the red poppies bloom. 

The ANZAC soldiers now in underground tombs. 

Soldiers not FORGOTTEN and never will be. 

You served us now we serve you soon. 

Lest We Forget 

By Sonia 

Remember You

We will remember you as the years go past. 

You fought for us, we will fight for you, 

 Although we aren’t ANZACS only you. 

You’re not lost only hiding. 

 You were brave through the FIERCE fighting. 

You served us, we tried to serve you. 

 The help you gave us was through and through. 

You’re up above watching us as we grow. 

 You can’t come back and that makes us sad to know. 

 You didn’t deserve this but we all have to fall 

 Even though your time was not right but we can’t have it all…. 

By Emma 
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K-2 students hand in certificates to Mrs Mwanga.
3-6 students hand in certificates to Mrs Fuller.
Please hand in your Bronze Banner with your certificates when you are getting a Silver Banner.
Please hand in your Silver Banner with your certificates when you are getting a Gold Banner.
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Library News 
 

Big congratulations to KPurple, 1H and 2S who were the winners of the Library 

Bag Contest way back in Term 2! Thank you to all students who are responsible 

and remember their library bags each week and borrow lots of great books to 

read at home with their families. Readers are winners and winners are grinners! 

Competition has really heated up, and it is extremely close again this term.     

Who will win for Term 4?!?!?!?!?! 

 

Thank you to all those students returning their library books from 

earlier in the year prior to the remote learning period! Please keep 

searching your closets, under your bed and your bookshelves to find 

missing library books. If they are lost forever, please email me about 

replacing or paying for any lost or damaged books 

(ellen.lo@det.nsw.edu.au). It’s preferable to find the book as the 

saying goes, “It is better late than never!” 

 

So that everyone’s order is delivered well before the end of the term, please place 

your Scholastic Book Club order online with the LOOP payment system before or by 

this Friday, November 19th, 2021. Just a reminder that cash is NOT ACCEPTED, 

although cheques made out to Scholastic Australia are, providing they get to me by 

the deadline. Thank you for your orders that help our school library purchase new 

books for every Manly West student to enjoy! 

 

Happy reading! 
Mrs Ellen Swick 
Teacher Librarian 

 Kitchen Garden News 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
Today Year 4 are unearthing potatoes in the Kitchen Garden and tasking carrot top pesto 
made from carrots grown in the kitchen garden. 
 
 
Angie Penn and Beth Dowdle 

 

Our Kitchen Garden poppy 

joined by a friendly bee. 



 8 

 

 

Ethics Teachers needed at MW for 2022 

We’re looking for some volunteers from our parent community who are interested in supporting the 
school’s ethics program from next year. 
 
Ethics classes are an alternative to non-scripture, teaching our kids to think, reason and discuss a range of 
ethical issues. Classes are designed to create an inclusive learning environment, where students learn to respect 
other points of view and come to a deeper understanding of their own beliefs. 
 
At Manly West Public School, we have a very successful program but need more teachers to meet the demand 
for classes. 
 
Teaching an ethics class involves facilitating a weekly discussion about a range of topics, including fairness, truth 
and intentions. You don’t need any teaching experience, as you are provided with fully prepared lesson scripts 
and training. The time commitment is about 45 minutes per week including a class every Thursday morning and 
about 10 minutes to read through the script before each lesson. 
If helping with our ethics program is a possibility for you or someone you know (maybe a grandparent!), contact 
our Ethics Coordinator, Lisa Palmer (a Manly West mum) at palmerlisa@hotmail.co.uk. For more information 
about the ethics program, go to www.primaryethics.com.au. 

http://www.primaryethics.com.au/
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Parents who are interested in this program and who would like a referral from the school, please contract Mr 

Dudley Poole, our School Counsellor  (Monday & Thursday). 

Thank you 

Mrs Wendy Mwanga 

Learning Support Coordinator 
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Due to copyright we are unable to share these talks with non-attendees.  

However, if you were registered and had technical difficulties please contact our team. 
Information for future sessions will be available soon 

www.manlywestpandc.org.au/interrelate 

Thank you for supporting these educational talks.  

More than 100 people attended this year. 

 

Purchase the supporting resources here 

 

Many thanks to the P&C for subsidising the  

2021 Interrelate Talks 

 
Thanks to Jo Riconni for her excellent presentation and to  

Amber Fuller, MWPS Deputy Principal and Jane Allen,  

P&C enrichment coordinator for attending the event to answer all 

your future questions. We’d also like to thank Tracey Martin,  

P&C Life Member for coordinating this year’s talks. 

mailto:enrichment@manlywestpandc.org.au?subject=Interrelate%202021
http://www.manlywestpandc.org.au/interrelate
https://www.interrelate.org.au/resources

